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Voluntary Homeowner’s Association

4-10-2013

Hello Friends and Neighbors,

I hope that everyone had a great 2012 and that this letter finds you all healthy and happy.

This year, as we begin our annual request for donations, I am emailing this first request electronically to try to save us all money.  So if you can contribute, please send in as soon as possible to help save on future postal expenses.  I will be following up with subsequent postal mailings to those who do not contribute within the next 3-4 weeks.

The  AWVHA (Alluvium Woods Voluntary Homeowner’s Association) welcomes all of the new homeowners to the neighborhood. 

For those who are unaware, the AWVHA collects voluntary donations every year and uses those funds to maintain the three entrances to our neighborhood.  We depend on a small yearly donation from each household without which, the islands and entrances would deteriorate and become unsightly.  Over the past several months, I have had correspondence with Voorhees Township about their responsibilities with the islands that exist in our neighborhood and the possibility of them assisting us.  So far, they are not willing to do anything to help maintain these islands.  I will continue to pursue this issue with them even though I do not foresee any assistance.

Last Year’s Expenses:  It has now been one full year that I have been managing our association.  With much thanks to all of those who contributed last year, I feel that together we have accomplished a lot.  Last year we collected $8,870 in donations from approximately half of the residents.  We had roughly $5,850 in expenses for mulching, watering, plantings, pruning, and constant cleanups.  A detail breakdown for these expenses is shown on our website, AlluviumWoods.com.  We will be using the surplus funds from 2012 to re-build a rotted retaining wall and remove some old tree stumps on the Courtland Drive island.  


This Year’s Budget:  At a meeting last year with many of the residents, I promised to provide a budget for the following year after gaining some experience.  This year’s budget will be planned like last year’s using a phase approach and using last year’s expenses to estimate this year’s budget.  As more money is collected, then more can be accomplished through this phase approach.  

Phase I:  Spring cleanup, mulching, administrative costs = $3,600

Phase II:  Repairs & Regular Maintenance = $3,500 (Phase I & II Only = $7,100)

Phase III:  Minor Improvements = $500 (Phase I, II, & III Only = $7,600)

Phase IV:  Use of In-Ground Irrigation Sprinklers = $1,300 (Phase I, II, III, & IV Only = $8,900)

Phase V:  Major Improvements = $4,300 (Phase I, II, III, IV , & V = $13,200)

We would once again like to ask each resident for at least a $75 donation.  Of course, if you absolutely cannot afford this amount, whatever you can contribute will be greatly appreciated.  Please contribute something so that the burden is not on just a few people.  Also be aware that we will use this money wisely and as before, you will be able to follow all transactions (expenses and donations) 100% online at your website:  www.AlluviumWoods.com.  I have attached a contribution form to this email and it can also be downloaded from the website.  Please take pride in our neighborhood and thank you for your contributions. 

Sincerely,

Bill Krouse

